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Statement by H.E. Sabine Böhlke-Möller, Permanent Representative during the Interactive Dialogue on the Universal Periodic Review of Suriname, 02 May 2016, 09h00 – 12h30

Mr. President,
Namibia welcomes the delegation of Suriname to this Session of the UPR and commends them on the presentation of their national report. 
Namibia lauds the Government of Suriname for the efforts undertaken to implement the recommendations accepted under its previous review, including setting up a Commission to coordinate the implementation process. We further commend Suriname for its initiatives undertaken to combat domestic violence, especially under the ‘Intervention Domestic Violence Religious Leaders’ training project, and all its other initiatives to promote gender equality and the advancement of women.

We also welcome the 2014 Amendment of the Act on Nationality and Residency also changed the situation with regard to the nationality of children and the adoption by Suriname of the law to eliminate the death penalty from its penal code in 2015. 
Namibia would like to recommend:
1. That the Government of Suriname continues to take active measures to ensure the effective implementation of the 2009 Law Combating Domestic Violence.

2.  The Government of Suriname to address legislative gaps related to rights of women. 
We wish Suriname all the best during their review. 
I thank you Mr. President.  
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